
TO: City Council 

FROM: Bill Lindauer, Engineering Services Manager 

DATE: May 16, 2023 

SUBJECT: 2023 Pavement Maintenance Project, Award and Authority to Sign Contract 
 
 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Staff recommends the City Council award and authorize the Mayor to sign a Public Works 
contract with the lowest bidder Miles Resources, LLC, of Puyallup, WA, in the amount of 
$3,857,857.00, for the 2023 Pavement Maintenance Project. 
  
The above action was recommended for approval by the Public Works Committee at the 
April 6, 2023 meeting.    

 
 
2) Background: 
 

Staff has developed the Transportation Benefit District (TBD) funded 2023 Pavement 
Maintenance project to meet the needs of the pavement preservation program, the proposed 
10-year TBD segments and the priorities map.   
 
This year’s project includes a blend of arterials, collectors, and local residential streets. The 
project focuses on pavement rehabilitation and overlays. It will also include curb ramp 
replacement, crack sealing, and citywide pavement markings. 
 
Bids for the project were opened on May 10, 2023. Five bids were received ranging from 
$3,857,857.00 to $4,125,393.50. The Engineer’s estimate for the construction contract is 
$4,000,188.00.   

 
 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Priorities and Goals 2021-2026: 
 
Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel – Complete 
roadway maintenance to enhance vehicle, bicycle, and pedestrian safety.   

 
 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Award and authorize the Mayor to sign a public works contract. 

 Reject the bids and re-advertise. 

 Reject the bids and cancel the project. 
 
 
5) Fiscal Notes: 
 

Funds for the project are from the Transportation Benefit District (TBD).  
 
 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Paving Schedule 
B. Bid Tabulation  


